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01 July 2015

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Sir/Madam, 

I have the honour to refer to the preparations of the United Nations Conference on Housing and Sustainable Urban Development (Habitat III) to be held in Quito, Ecuador, 17 – 20 October 2016. 

With reference to resolution A/CONF.226/PC.2/CRP.1 adopted by the Preparatory Committee for the United Nations Conference on Housing and Sustainable Urban Development (Habitat III) at its second session, I wish to inform you that the United Nations Task Team for Habitat III, composed by representatives from United Nations specialized agencies and other organizations of the United Nations system, met in New York to finalise the 22 Issue Papers for Habitat III in a write-shop organised by the Habitat III Secretariat, from 26 – 29 May. 

As a result, the final versions of all the Issue Papers were published on the Conference website (non-edited version) at www.habitat3.org on 31 May 2015, as requested in the above mentioned resolution. Translation of the Issue Papers is a subject to the availability of extrabudgetary resources. 

In my capacity as the Secretary-General of the Conference I encourage all accredited stakeholders to transmit written comments to habitat3secretariat@un.org of the Habitat III Issue Papers, by official letter of your organization, no later than 31 July 2015. 

All comments received will be made available online on the Habitat III website as the contribution of each stakeholder. 

The final version of the Issue Papers published on 31 May 2015, the written comments received by Member States during June 2015, and the written comments received by stakeholders in July 2015 will be a valuable input for the successful, participatory and inclusive Habitat III process. 

The Habitat III Secretariat would be able to assist in case of any query. 

I look forward to your active contribution. 
  
Dr. Joan Clos 
Secretary-General of the United Nations Conference on 
Housing and Sustainable Urban Development (Habitat III) 
  
Two UN Plaza 
DC2 Building, 9th Floor 
New York, NY, 10017 
(212) 963-8179 
habitat3secretariat@un.org
